SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS
CRIMTRAC

Question No. 145

Senator Ludwig asked the following question at the hearing on 13 February 2007:

For each database that you currently maintain, please provide a list of agencies which have access
to it.

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows:

The following agencies have access to the CrimTrac Australian National Child Offender Register
(ANCOR) application:

Australian Federal Police - ACT Policing

Australian Federal Police — TCCC Response - PACE team
New South Wales Police

Northern Territory Police

Queensland Police

South Australia Police

Tasmania Police

Victoria Police

Western Australia Police

The following agencies have access to CrimTrac’s National Criminal Investigation DNA Database
(NCIDD) application:

Australian Federal Police - ACT Policing and the Commonwealth
New South Wales Police

New South Wales Health

Northern Territory Police

Queensland Health

Forensic Science, South Australia

Tasmania Police

Victoria Police



The following agencies have access to CrimTrac’s National Names Index (NNI) application.

e All police jurisdictions, plus the following non-police law enforcements agencies:

e Australian Crime Commission

e Australian Customs Service

The following agencies have access to CrimTrac’s Telephone Director Service (TDS) application.
All police jurisdictions, plus the following non-police law enforcements agencies:

e Australian Crime Commission

e ASIC (Australian Securities and Investments Commission)

e ICAC (Independent Commission Against Corruption)

e NSW Crime Commission

e QId Crime and Misconduct Commission

The following agencies have access to CrimTrac’s Minimum Nation-wide Person Profile (MNPP)
application.

e All police jurisdictions

The following agencies have access to CrimTrac’s National Automated Fingerprint Identification
System (NAFIS) application.

e All police jurisdictions and the Queensland Office of Gaming Regulations, under police
supervision
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